
Pursuant to the Local Government Act 
1975 Schedule 10, 11(e) the Kaipara District 
Council hereby gives notice that the Kaipara 
District Council hereby gives notice that 
Rally New Zealand has made an application 
to have roads within the Kaipara District 
closed on the day and at the times set out 
below for the purpose of holding the Rally 
of Whangarei.

Sunday 10 November 2024 from 7:30am 
until 4:00pm

• �Burke Road from Paparoa Oakleigh Road 
to the intersection with Swamp Road

• �Swamp Road from the intersection with 
Burke Road, to the intersection with 
Golden Stairs Road

• �Golden Stairs Road from the intersection 
with Swamp Road, to the intersection with 
Finlayson Brook Road

• �Finlayson Brook Road from the 
intersection with Golden Stairs Road, to 
the KDC / WDC Boundary.

Any objections to this proposal should be in 
the hands of the Kaipara District Council no 
later than 4:00pm Wednesday 16 October 
2024 and will be considered at the next 
Council meeting.

Kaipara District Council.

Kaipara District Council
Proposed Temporary Road Closure

The applicant has withdrawn their 
application to close Kaipara roads for 

the Rally of Whangarei


